From: Sue Bernardi <SBernardi@porthope.ca> Sent: Tuesday, December 15, 2020 12:24 PM

To: Brake, Stephen <SBrake@clarington.net>; Gallagher, June <JGallagher@clarington.net>

Cc: Patenaude, Lindsey <LPatenaude@clarington.net>; Katy Macpherson <KMacpherson@porthope.ca>; David Smith

<david.smith@porthope.ca>; Scott Parnell (scott.parnell@cnl.ca) <scott.parnell@cnl.ca>; Brian Gilmer

<BGilmer@porthope.ca>

Subject: RE: Town of Port Hope PG - PH Waste Transfer

Importance: High

## **EXTERNAL**

## Good afternoon Stephen,

As per our conversation of today, I understand that my previous communication to Ron Albright (since departed from Clarington) providing our attached Council Resolution was circulated to Clarington Council as a communication rather than for a decision. Clarington therefore, has not considered this request formally and has not approved Port Hope Council's request. As discussed, please find accept this email as a request for Clarington Council to consider a resolution of support to allow for an amendment to the Legal Agreement to permit the transfer of waste from Port Granby to Port Hope long term waste management facility, and further to limit acceptance to Port Granby waste only. Enclosed is Port Hope Council Resolution 67-2020 in support of an amendment to the Legal Agreement.

This amendment will require agreement from all signatories. Canada is poised to prepare the necessary amendment to the Legal Agreement pending Clarington Council's acceptance. The amendment will be subsequently circulated to both Municipalities for approval and adoption by bylaw.

Trust the above is in order and I understand this matter can potentially be added to Clarington Council GGC Agenda for January 4, 2021. Please confirm receipt and timing of your Council's consideration of this request for support.

Regards, Sue Bernardi MPS Team Leader